On July 16th Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding Board Item P1 Approve the Maintenance agreement with McQuay Services:

Question:       If we do not require them, why are we extending this?

Response:     The twenty roof-top air handlers no longer need to be maintained by McQuay Services because they were replaced and are now serviced in-house.  This reduces the amount that we spend with McQuay, however we still need McQuay to service the chillers.  It is our intention to replace the chillers with units that can be maintained in-house as soon as funding can be made available.
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